
St Mary’s Priory Catholic Infant and Junior Schools’ Weekly Newsletter
5th May, 2023

‘Love one another; Always do our best; Take care of 
ourselves and the world around us’

Attendance winners!

Infant School: Junior School:

Woodpeckers
100%

3N
98.5%

Punctuality winners!

Doves 
0 lates

4B and Year 6
0 lates

This week we had a short, but a busy 
one, with visits from Cycle Confident 
once again, a parent workshop on 
Anti-bullying and of course, a 
coronation-celebration!.

Thank you to the parents who 
attended our Anti-Bullying workshop, 
run by Ms Joseph. It is so important to 
us as a school that we keep that line 
of communication open between us 
and parents to ensure that our 
children feel happy and safe to 
come to school. Our pledge as a 
school is that: if bullying occurs, we 
will make sure that it stops, and stops 
immediately, and for good. Parents 
can work with the school by looking 
out for signs of bullying within their 
child, and communicate this with 
your child’s class teacher 
immediately. For further information 
on our procedures, please take a 
look at our Anti-Bullying policy on the 
website.
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Pupil voice
Last term, as we looked at the British value of democracy, and how we see that at St Mary’s Priory, 
we collected every pupil voice in the school.  These have been carefully looked at, shared with the 
children and we have already acted on some of the information.

Parent/carer voice

As well as pupil voice, parental voice is important to us. Each year we will carry out a parent 
questionnaire. The responses will be carefully analysed and woven into our School Development 
Plan. We will share the breakdown of responses both whole school and by year group along with 
Headteacher feedback.  The views of parents and carers are important in helping us be the best we 
can be!  

Please click on this link to complete the questionnaire https://forms.gle/oUobrCuZ8z5sZZQm7 
OR use the link sent to you via email.

Please take the time to complete this by Friday, 12th May.  Your voice is important to us!

Keeping Safe
Everyone has a voice!

81% of children 
said they feel 
safe at school
 
 

We revisited our behaviour policy in assemblies and in class.
We spent time identifying known adults who can be spoken to when you 
need them
We ensure play leaders are clearly identified at playtimes
We want everyone to feel safe!

88% of children 
said teachers 
and adults at 
school help them 
stay safe in 
school and on 
the internet.

We ran parent workshops on keeping children safe on the internet.
We had assemblies on road safety – staying safe on our way to and from 
school.

73% of children 
said bullying 
happens at 
school.

We had an assembly on what bullying is, how it feels for everyone.
We spoke to the children that bullying can happen at any school, but if it 
happens here – we will stop it.
We made clear that there is zero tolerance here for bullying.

80% of children 
said adults at 
school stop 
bullying.

We want everyone to believe that adults stop bullying if it happens.
We spent time in class and in assembly looking at our school pledge to stop 
bullying and we have a zero tolerance for it.
Staff training was delivered on our school pledge and the actions that go 
with it.
A parent/carer workshop has been set on our anti-bullying pledge.

https://forms.gle/oUobrCuZ8z5sZZQm7
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Reminders/ Notices

● Summer uniform may now be worn when the weather is nice. Make sure to 
apply sun cream to your child and provide a hot on sunny days.

● School uniforms- please make sure your child wears their tie (Juniors/optional 
for Infants), a white shirt (no polo t-shirts) and black shoes (no trainers).  

● Follow us on Twitter! @stmarysrcpriory to see weekly updates from our classes!

When: What: Who: Where: Time:

8th May School closed for 
bank holiday

All pupils

Wb. 8th May KS2 SATs 
Examinations
Year 6 are inviited 
to join breakfast 
club from 7,45am 
each day this 
week

Year 6



Congratulations to our Stars of the week!
These pupils have worked exceptionally 

hard to stand out amongst their peers. Well 
done everyone!

Owl  Class Abelakat Reece

Robin Class Abrafi Atnatiwos

Swan Class Esther Sofia

Woodpecker Class Kevin Bernadette

Dove Class whole class whole class

3N Mateyos Sophia M

3M Angela Natan

4B Christian Miryam

4M Rayan Alexandra

5C Emily Oliver

5J Carolina Nahom 

6B Cayden Nikodem

6D Bemnet Dominika



What’s been happening at St 
Mary’s this week?

Make sure you check out our school’s Twitter 
account to keep up to date with what our pupils 

are getting up to!

https://twitter.com/StMarysRCPriory

Link to our Twitter:

https://twitter.com/StMarysRCPriory


































School uniform 

PE uniform 

https://www.stmaryspri
ory.co.uk/school-unifor
m/

Details of our school 
uniform can be found 
on our website under 

‘parents’, or by clicking 
the link below.

https://www.stmaryspriory.co.uk/school-uniform/
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